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About Nahant Marsh

Nahant Marsh preserve is one of the largest urban wetlands on
the Upper Mississippi River. It is comprised of marshy areas;

mesic, wet, and sand prairie; and bottomland forest. 

The 382-acre preserve is owned by the Nahant Marsh Board, a
501(c)(3) nonprofit organization and the City of Davenport.

Conservation and restoration efforts on the preserve are
directed by the Nahant Board. The educational programming is
in partnership with Eastern Iowa Community Colleges (EICC).
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This summer, I took five college students on a week-long expedition 
into the Boundary Waters Canoe Area Wilderness (BWCAW). For 
nearly 25 years, I’ve been leading students into this quiet wilderness 
of lakes, pines, and silence — and every year, I’m reminded just how 
special places like the Boundary Waters are, especially for our 
intensely technological world.

The BWCAW, located in northern Minnesota, is one of the most pristine wilderness areas in the
United States. Over one million acres of protected land and water, it offers a rare chance to
experience the world as it once was — largely untouched, undeveloped, and wild. Here, cell phones
go silent, motors are banned, and the only way to travel is by paddle and portage. In a culture
increasingly dominated by screens and schedules, the Boundary Waters offers something radical:
stillness.

Young people, especially, need this. In the Boundary Waters, students learn to rely on themselves
and each other. They learn patience, endurance, and what it means to move through a landscape
without controlling it. They notice the rhythms of sunrise and sunset, the feel of weather changing,
and the dignity of silence. For many, it’s the first time they’ve felt truly connected to the natural
world — and the experience stays with them long after the trip ends.

The contrast with Iowa is stark. Iowa ranks near the bottom nationally in terms of public land — less
than 3% of the state is publicly accessible. Wilderness, in any meaningful sense, is nearly
nonexistent. The vast majority of the land is private and developed, mostly for agriculture. While
Iowa has beauty in its prairies, rivers, and woodlands, access is limited, and opportunities for deep,
immersive nature experiences are rare.

That’s why our work to preserve Nahant Marsh, one of the last remaining urban wetlands on the
Upper Mississippi River, is so important. Nahant provides a rare and vital opportunity for us locally—
especially young people — to experience a small slice of the wild right here at home. It’s not the
Boundary Waters, but it serves a similar purpose: to connect people with the natural world, to
inspire curiosity, and to remind us what we’re protecting.

Places like the BWCAW and Nahant Marsh are more than just beautiful landscapes — they’re
classrooms, sanctuaries, and sources of perspective. We need wild places not just for ecological
health, but for our own. The need is urgent, the value is lasting, and the next generation is watching.
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INTO THE QUIET: WHY THE BOUNDARY WATERS
MATTER FOR THE NEXT GENERATION
by Brian Ritter, Executive Director



The natural resources crew has been busy
mulching flower gardens, installing a rain
garden, removing invasive species, and
preparing for a busy summer! This summer we
will be focusing on removing trees from the
prairies, adding more native species to the
preserve, and spading invasive species such as
sweet clover, curly dock, and musk thistle- just to
name a few.  Along with our permanent staff we
are looking forward to the help of two summer
interns joining us this year. Looking forward to a
productive and fun summer! 

NATURAL RESOURCES NEWS
by Kinsey Nielsen, Natural Resource Manager
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Giant foxglove, spiderwort, and white indigo blooming at
Rockingham Bottoms.  5-27-25 

Rain garden planted and ready for mulch.  5-27-25 Zach removing sod to make space for the rain garden.  5-21-25 

Want to be a natural resource volunteer at Nahant Marsh? 

You can reach out to Liv Humphrey, Nahant’s volunteer coordinator at
liv@nahantmarsh.org or fill our our volunteer application! 

mailto:liv@nahantmarsh.org
https://nahantmarsh.app.neoncrm.com/np/clients/nahantmarsh/survey.jsp?surveyId=11


MEET THE SUMMER NATURAL RESOURCE INTERNS

ISAAC MARTINEZ

Isaac Martinez is a Natural Resource Intern this
summer.  He has a Bachelor of Science degree in
Biology from St. Ambrose University.  He plans to
work in field/conservation biology, ecology or
natural resources in his future career.  Isaac’s
hobbies include motocross, snowboarding,
mountain biking, playing guitar, and spending
time with friends outside.  He is looking forward
to helping improve the environment this summer
and experiencing the satisfaction of making a
positive difference in a world that has distanced
itself from caring for our shared planet. 

OLIVER SHERIDAN

Oliver Sheridan is a Natural Resource and
Animal Care Intern at Nahant Marsh.  He plans
to attend college and major in Horticulture
with an end goal of working at a national park
or researching volcanic ecosystems.  Oliver’s
hobbies include art, gaming, watching
documentaries, volcanoes, dinosaurs, space,
and history.  This summer he is looking
forward to taking care of the environment and
learning about the good and bad plants at
Nahant and how to remove invasive species. 
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Ready, aim, archery! We are excited to announce the construction of an archery range at
Nahant Marsh. What started as a vision by Nahant’s Naturalist, Allison, was made a
reality by Sully Needham and Boy Scout Troop 24. Sully approached Nahant as a location
for his Eagle Scout project. An archery range was proposed, plans were made, a location
was selected, and work began! 

Sully and his troop completed the archery backdrop support posts and fence along the
prairie in one Saturday. In addition, the project included planting of over 90 native prairie
plants and five Leopold benches, including a kids bench. Nahant staff hosted a launch
party for the scouts to acknowledge Sully and his brother, Dexter, for their incredible
projects and hard work. Sully christened the range with a golden arrow. This range will be
used for field trips, summer camps, and public programming, creating a safe place for
archery and atlatl throwing. Look for upcoming archery or atlatl programs!
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EAGLE SCOUTS AND ARROWS
by Allison Nodurft, Naturalist

Arrows and atlatls oh my!  Troop 24 planting native plants along the newly constructed fence

Sully opening the archery rangeSully & Troop 24 constructing the curtain support post



MEET THE SUMMER ENVIRONMENTAL EDUCATORS

SOPHIA PRECIADO

Sophia is from DeWitt, IA, and will be entering senior
year at Iowa State University this upcoming fall with a
major in Animal Ecology with an option in
Interpretation.

Sophia recently joined the Nahant team as a Seasonal
Naturalist. Prior to this experience, Sophia was an
intern with the Nahant natural resource crew pulling
invasive plants and maintaining Nahant’s prairies.
Sophia enjoys hiking, bird and bug watching, drawing,
playing video games, and collecting weird trinkets.

LUCERO TORRES

Lucero is from Davenport, Iowa, and is currently
studying Secondary Education with an emphasis
in All Science at Upper Iowa University. She
recently joined the Nahant Marsh team as a
summer intern, where she hopes to gain
valuable experiences and skills to carry into her
future teaching career.

Lucero is passionate about making science
engaging and accessible, especially for
students in underrepresented communities. In
her free time, she enjoys baking, watching
movies, and hanging out with friends.
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Ah, the song of summer… your next door neighbor’s zero-turn mower spinning endless 360’s to
perfect the vast green carpet of their lawn. As an assumed nature lover, you may already know how
little ecological value the American lawn provides, and the harm it can cause. Perhaps you have
even made steps toward a low-mow or native lawn, much to the distress of your HOA. But why do
so many still covet the flawless, unnatural yard? 

The traditional idea of a lawn began in Europe, as a status symbol- expanses of land alongside
manors, in manicured grass pathways and gardens. To use that land for luxury and enjoyment
instead of farming food or raising livestock was the utmost brag of the 17th century. Unfortunately,
the upkeep of such estates often demanded the free labor of enslaved individuals. Not an ethical
choice for one’s landscaping. 

At least, what the Europeans got right about lawns was to utilize their own native grasses and
forbes. When colonists began taking up space in what is now the Midwest, they turned fertile
prairies into pastures, row crops, and of course, lawns. The tall, diverse prairie plants were not up
to snuff in the eyes of those looking to mimic the rich and their lawns. So, like many invasive
species, the cool season grasses of Europe were brought across the ocean. 

The most popular species in a “lawn mix” bag of seed include Kentucky bluegrass, perennial
ryegrass, and fescue. In order to maintain these grasses, they must be seeded, weeded, watered,
and mown- far needier than our native plants. Stemming from the desire for a perfect lawn, the
general hatred for wild violets, plantain, and any other plant labeled a “weed” leads to an excess of
herbicide use. The distaste for insect pests results in a haze of insecticides. The disgust towards
any wildlife besides songbirds creates minimized, fractured habitat. 

Our lawns do not have to be the old ideal, many people are planting clover, moss, or entirely native
wildflower yards to enjoy. If you too are interested in building a more beautiful, beneficial lawn,
keep an eye out for native plant sales. Seeding large areas takes preparation and patience but can
be very rewarding. Check out this list of prairie plants that thrive just about anywhere and are easy
to care for: https://www.iowadnr.gov/news-release/2015-05-12/7-native-easy-care-plants-your-yard 
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KENTUCKY BLUEGRASS BLUES 
by Emily Schallert, Seasonal Naturalist

Even small patches of native plants can
add diversity, create habitat, and bring
back a little bit of what the midwest once
was. 



VOLUNTEER AT THE MARSH

This summer we are excited to highlight Dick
Potter, a natural resource volunteer for Nahant
Marsh. He has helped with many projects over
the years including invasive species removal,
prairie seeding, trail construction, seed
harvesting, and trash cleanups.

Thank you, 
Dick, for all of your hard work to make the marsh
a better place for both the wildlife and visitors!

Summer 2025 Volunteer Spotlight
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VOLUNTEER UPDATES
by Liv Humphrey, Volunteer Coordinator

Did you know that Nahant Marsh is always looking for volunteers to help preserve and
enhance the Marsh? Whether you're an avid nature lover eager to explore and observe
the many bird species that call it home, or you're someone who enjoys rolling up your
sleeves and engaging in hands-on physical work, Nahant Marsh has a variety of
volunteer opportunities to suit your interests.

Learn more at https://www.nahantmarsh.org/volunteer-opportunities

https://www.nahantmarsh.org/volunteer-opportunities


Friday, June 6th was a fantastic day as 17 volunteers from
Deloitte in Northeast Davenport brought their annual Day of
Impact to Nahant Marsh. Partnering with United Way Quad
Cities, this Deloitte crew was tasked with digging up and 
cutting cottonwood saplings in the sand prairie located in our
Rockingham Bottoms area. Nahant staff were thrilled to
introduce almost all of these volunteers with their first ever
Nahant Marsh experience. We ended the day with a tour of
Nahant to teach them about how we carry out our mission daily.

Cottonwood trees are known for their fluffy clouds of seeds that
spread through the air during this time of year. While native to
Iowa, these seeds spread far and wide and aggressively
reproduce, causing takeover of native grasslands, riverbanks,
and even wetlands. Did you know that dry cottonwood twigs
reveal a star shape when snapped in half? Check it out!

Thank you, Deloitte, for working towards and learning about
our mission at Nahant Marsh. A special shout-out to my friends
at United Way Quad Cities for allowing us to be a part of
Deloitte’s Day of Impact. This work takes our conservation goals
much further, helping our small but mighty Natural Resources
crew to make more traction in their work. Check out the photos
of the progress that the Deloitte team made!

Did you know you can donate to Nahant Marsh through your
United Way workplace campaign? United Way makes it possible
for any 501(c)(3) organization to receive donations through their
campaigns. 

Know a company that’s interested in having a corporate
volunteer event? Contact Liv Humphrey at liv@nahantmarsh.org.
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AN EVENT FOR THE RECORD BOOKS
by Victoria Edwards, Director of Development



 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

BIRD HIKE 
Join us for a naturalist-led bird hike through
Nahant Marsh! Over 200 species of birds are
found at Nahant Marsh throughout the year, and
participants can expect to see or hear a variety of
them on these hikes, which are for everyone–
from beginner to expert. 
Loaner binoculars are available for participants. 
Upcoming: July 19, August 1 

NATURE HIKE 
Hikes are offered year round on the first Saturday
of the month and give visitors an opportunity to
learn more about the diverse flora and fauna of
this unique natural area. 
Upcoming: July 5, August 9

HOMESCHOOL 
A monthly series of natural science classes
designed to supplement at-home learning. 
The program activities are designed for grades K-
8th. Classes meet once a month on Fridays from 
2:30-4:00 pm. 
Upcoming: September 19 

2025 SUMMER CAMPS 
Nahant Marsh’s critically acclaimed summer
camps are back for another exciting year! Children
in grades Pre-K through 9th will find many ways to
connect with nature. 
Whether signing up for Toadstool camp to 
experience nature with your child, or one of our 
multi-day camps for your older children, there is 
something for everyone! 
Various Dates from June through August 

BREAKFAST NATURE CLUB 
BNC meets year round on the first Friday of the
month. 
Enjoy a continental breakfast while listening to 
nature-themed presentations from 8:00-9:00 am. 
Upcoming: July 11, August 1, September 5 

10TH ANNUAL MONARCH PARTY 
Help scientists track monarchs by tagging them as
they migrate to Mexico! We will also place focus on
other important pollinators. 
This is an open house event and monarch tagging 
will take place on a first come, first served basis. 
Monarch numbers are LOW this year, so catching 
monarchs in the prairie for tagging is encouraged. 
Families will enjoy educational activities, crafts, 
milkweed giveaways, and more. Participants can 
also search for and catch migrating monarchs 
along the trails. 
September 6

CURIOUS BY NATURE: BACKYARD
BIOBLITZ 
Join us for a Backyard BioBlitz at Hauberg Estate
in Rock Island! Discover the amazing wildlife and
plants living right in our community while helping
document species alongside expert naturalists.
Whether you're a curious beginner or a seasoned
nature lover, there's something for everyone! 
June 27 

QIGONG & SOUND BATH 
 

Surround yourself with nature at Nahant Marsh
while practicing qigong to connect to your body,
mind and environment. Qigong is a gentle exercise.
It helps to develop balance, coordination, and
flexibility. Through movement and breath work you
may find a sense of inner peace. Practice will
conclude with a sound bath. Sound baths help to
calm and relax you, making it easier to come into a
meditative state of mind. You may want to dress in
layers and bring a yoga mat for the sound bath. 
Upcoming: July 19, August 16 

TO LEARN MORE
ABOUT OUR
UPCOMING
PROGRAMMING AND
TO REGISTER FOR
UPCOMING EVENTS,
SCAN THIS CODE:  



B.A.R.K. RANGER KICKOFF EVENT
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Thank you to everyone who came out to celebrate with
us. We had 35 dogs attend to become B.A.R.K. Rangers! 



Education Wish List
Did you know the Nahant Marsh Education Team has an
Amazon wish list? Help us spark curiosity, imagination and
enhance our youth programs by purchasing items from
Amazon. Our list includes books and supplies to help with
field trips, outreach programs, summer camps, and all
other programming! Orders can be shipped directly to us or
dropped off in person.

Thank you for helping young minds grow and create a love for nature!

https://a.co/8xck7KX



Quoc Chu
Ralph Baechle
Ray Family
Remona Druhl
Rich Craddick
Robert Loch
Robert Thompson
Roberta Palm
Ron Lang
Roorda Family
Rowland Family
Ryder Family
S.A. Fenwick
Sadd Family
Sarah Thomas
Schiltz Family
Schwartz Family
Shalom Moore
Shaw Family
Shawn Kilty
Slater Family
Sloan Family
Smith Family
Stephen Lardner
Strunk Family
Sue Albrecht
Susan McPeters
Tamra McConoughey
Teri Stickler
Thomas Thompson
Thomas Wachtel
Thomas Woodburn
Wells Family
Will Brooke
Wille Family
Zinger Family

CURRENT MEMBERS
Dasso Family
David Schramm
Dick Potter
Donald Palm
Dorothy Family
Druhl Family
DuPree Family
Ferguson Family
Fritz Family
Gail Rinkenberger
Gary Ihlefeld
Haas Family
Hartman Family
Heick Family
Hervey Family
Iglehart Family
Jacob Shoppa
Jay Witmer
Joan Trame
JoAnn Whitmore
John Walston
Jon and Connie Jeschke
Joseph Ambrose
Joseph Fowler
Judy Guenther
Judy K. Hartley
Julie Young
Karen Bailey
Karen Weinstein
Kathleen Kulla
Kay Krings
Kostka Family
Kristen Bergren
Kroft Family

Kyle August
Lakin Sheeder
Lenaghan Family
Leo Moench
Linda Clewell
Lori Walljasper
Lorraine Seibert
Lorrie Newman
Lynne Groskurth
MacDonald Family
Madeline Wallace
Marcia Walsh
Marilyn Davis
Mark Fenner
Mark Marmorine
Mary Oleary
Maureen Hart
McAndrews Family
Meah Harfst
Mohr Family
Moore Family
Motto Family
Nancy Coulter
Natalie Khairallah
Nathan Kraus
Niebuhr Family
North Family
Ohnemus Family
Pat Halverson
Patricia Johnson
Patricia Newswander
Perez Family
Peyton Bizarri
PJ Slobojan

WITH APPRECIATION

Abel Family
Alexandra Lloyd
Barbara Palen
Becky Dexter
Ben Auliff
Bernadene Bowles
Betty Wood
Beydler Family
Bohdan Dziadyk
Brendan O'Brien
Broders Family
Brooke Family
Brown Family
Bujold Family
Bulat Family
Bushek Family
Carla Chapman
Carlson Family
Carolina Baptist-Bowers
Cate Kratville-Wrinn
Cathy White
Chepan Family
Chris McMillin
Christine Jannes
Clark Family
Claudia Scharf
Cleve Family
Colleen Mckeown
Connie King
Cook Family
Cooney Family
Croegaert Family
Crosser Family
Cyndi Louden
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LIFETIME MEMBERS
Dave Linde
Denise Bulat
Dick Ryan
Ellen Bluth
Frank & Ann McCarthy
Fred & Martha Burnham
James & Cathy Van Fossen
Jane & Les Cox
John & Amy Telleen
John & Joan Maxwell
John & Liz Arter
Jonathan & Sarah Wilmshurst

Josh & Kate Hoffman
Kathleen Logan
Kathy & Gary Morris
Kathy Wine
Marion Lardner
Mary & Greg Schermer
Michael & Hedy Hustedde
Michael & Julia Angelos
Mike Ryan
Nathan & Elizabeth Schramm
Randy & Carol Priby
Richard & Judy Kreiter

CORPORATE SPONSORS AND PARTNERS

WITH APPRECIATION

Rita Rawson
Robert Walsh
Shirley Johnson
Stan Reeg
Bob Thoresen
Thomas Thoms
Tim Murphy
Todd & Amy Kersten
Tony & Joyce Singh

Amy & Kevin Kay
Ann Werner
Anne Colville
Bob Bryant
Brian Ritter
Brian Tugana
Britt Vickstrom
Brock & Carol Earnhardt
Cal and Jill Werner
Chris and Mary Rayburn
Curtis Lundy
Darrell & Anne Thode
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RECENT DONATIONS
Aaron & Samantha Schulze
Abbey Gatheright
Aleeza Singh
Allan & Jill Ross
Allan & Madelynn Markezich
Alison Bybee
Allison Nodurft
Alta Price
Amber & Steve Carlson
Amy & Kevin Kay
Amy & Todd Kersten
Amy Loving
Amy Watters-Moeller
Andrew & Lindsay Schwartz
Ann Schwickerath
Ann Werner
Anna Roorda
Anna & Declan Mulkeen
Anne Marie & Darrell Thode
Anne Mulligan
Arnie & Hannelore Christian
Ashley Hamerlinck
Bailey Pribyl
Barry Anderson
Becky & Hank Hartman
Becky Esbaum
Becky Nakashima-Brooke &
  Will Brooke
Betty Wood
Bill & Chris Gallin
Bill & Lynn Abel
Bill & Marsha Loving

Bill Robbins & Lucia Dryanski
BITCO Insurance Companies
Bob & Kim Waterman
Bob Thoresen
Bohdan Dziadyk
Bonnie & Jerry Moeller
Brandon Pribyl
Brian & Fawn Moncrief
Brian Ritter
Brian Shirk
Britt Vickstrom
Brock & Carol Earnhardt
Bryce Stalcup
Cal & Jill Werner
Carmen Minor
Caroline Kimple
Carol Harris Leingang
Carolyn & Joseph Martin
Caryn Unsicker
Catherine Alexander
Catherine Weideman &
  John Gardner
Cathy White
Charles F. Slack & Deanna
  J. Slack
Charlotte McGovern
Cheryl Brooks
Christine Ameling & Rich
  Clewell
Christopher & Rebecca
  Pieper
City of Davenport - Public Works

Clarice Wunderlich
Claudia Scharf
Cody Tucker
Colin Shirk
Cookies by Design
Connie King
Connie Werthmann
Continental Cement
Curtis Lundy
Cynthia Kiester
Dale & Laurie Conard
Dan & Betsy McNeil
Dan Breidenstein
Daniel Cudzilo & Claire Wilson
David Nelson
David & Peg Iglehart
David & Betty Zimmer
David Cooney
David Quinn
David Schramm
Deloitte
Debra Viren
Denise & Carl Bulat
Denise Kimler
Dennis & Alice Mans
Dennis Tarasi
Dick & Shirley Cole
Doug & Nancy Hultquist
Duane & Margaret Haas
Duncan J Cameron Family
  Foundation
Eileen Smith

WITH APPRECIATION
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RECENT DONATIONS, CONT.
Elizabeth & Jim Loveless
Elizabeth Hodges
Elizabeth Zimmerman
ElevenOne Custom
-Charcuterie
Fred & Martha Burnham
Fred Prietser
Gail & Ralph Heninger
Gail Rinkenberger
Gary & Carol Kramer
Gary & Jeanne Ihlefeld
Gene & Mollie Conrad
George & Pat Olson
George Verry
Georgia Hiesterman
Greg & Mary Schermer
Gregory & Melinda Pupillo
Gretchen Waters
Group O
H. J. & Michele Dane
Helen & Geoff Macalister
Ian Long
J. Davis
J. Hobart Darbyshire
James Alwill
James M. Entwistle Jr. & Siv
  Brit Saetre
James Meehan
Jane & Les Cox
Jane Broughton
Jane Cassidy
Janelle Swanberg

Janet & Bob McCabe
Janice Hotz
Janice Welch
Jean McGonigle
Jeanna Oden
Jeff & Martha Pearce
Jenny Bloomquist
Jenny Kitsis
Jerome Bald
Jerry & Julie Skalak
Jim & Debbie Meehan
JoAnn Whitmore
Joe & Julie DeDecker
Joe D'Souza
Joel Vanderbush
John & Amy Telleen
John & Celeste Roth
John & Geralyn McEvoy 
John & Joan Maxwell
John & Robin Jurich
John Conley
John Lohman
John Vinzant
Jolinda Eggers
Jonathan & Sarah Wilmshurst
Joseph & Allison Ambrose
Joseph W. Chambers & Shelley C.
  Chambers
Josh & Kate Hoffman
Joyce & Tony Singh Family
-Foundation
Judith Lee

Judy K. Hartley
Julia Meyer
Julie Farmer
Julie Johnston
Julie Malake
Julie Vanpelt
Juliette Schmidt
Karen Cathelyn
Karen O'Connor
Karen & Palmer Beetham
Karlee Flosi
Kathleen McLaughlin
Kathleen North
Kathy Laird
Kathy Wine
Kelly Drumm-Janoski
Ken & Linda Beck
Kent Turner & Amy Groskopf
Kevin Marker
Kim Snyder
Kinsey Nielsen
Larry & Sandra Klosterman
Laura Lade
Laura Williams
Laurel Davis
Laurie Inghram
Lee Searles
Lee Staak
Lee Woodward
Leo Schubert & Susan Sharar
Libbet Brooke

WITH APPRECIATION
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Lily Shorr
Linda Cook
Linda Goff
Linwood Mining & Minerals Corp.
Lisa & Mark Cleve
Lisa Arbisser
Liza Pearson
Loren Schmidt
Loretta Gamble
Lori Ralfs
Lynne Groskurth
Marcia & Doug Robertson
Mariann Reese
Marianne Biagi
Marion Lardner
Mark & Cindy Slater
Mark Marmorine
Mark Ruhs
Mary & Jim Pelzer
Mary Carey
Mary Johannsen
Mary Regan
Martin Equipment Inc.
Melissa Stalkfleet
Megan Wentland
Meghan Cooley
Michael & Julia Angelos
Michael & Mary Francis
  Stopulos
Michael Verstraete
Miller Trucking and Excavating
Mississippi Valley Sportsmen
  Inc.

Moline Conservation Club Inc.
Molly & Mike Newell
Mumford Family Foundation
Nancy Orchard
Naomi Dewinter
Natalie Khairallah
Nathan & Elizabeth Schramm
Nathan Kraus
Nicole Foley
Nicolina Pappas
Pam Kaufman
Parr Instrument Company
Pat Halverson
Patricia Gillette
Patricia Johnson
Patti Holmlund
Paul & Ann Mayes
Paul & Kathy Brown
Paula Revell
Per Mar Security Service
Pet Supplies Plus
Pete & Megan Stopulos
Peter & Janet Peterson
Peter & Kim Benson
Philip Zumaris
Phillip & Julie Janecek
PJ Slobojan
Rachel Carpenter
Randy & Carol Pribyl
Ric MacDonald & Liz Gray
Richard & Judy Kreiter
Rita Rawson
Robert Loch

Robert Thompson
Robert Walsh
Robert Warren
Roland Caldwell
Russell Nelson
Ruth & John McAndrews
S.A. Fenwick
Sara Siokos
Sarah Bradley
Schiller Family Foundation
Scott & Beth Tinsman
Scott & Melita Tunnicliff
Scott Carlson
Sears Seating
Sheri Colman
Sherrie & Al Blott
Sherry Staub
Shirley Johnson
Spin & Mindy Williams
Stephanee & Joe Jordan
Stephen Hager
Steve & Patti Sorensen
Steve Gustafson
Steve Hughes
Steve Kull
Steven Burke & Darcy Anderson
Susan & Paul Castro
Susan Leuthauser
Susan Martin
Susan Schmidt
Susan Schwartz
Susan Tate
Tegan & Gary Trees

WITH APPRECIATION

RECENT DONATIONS, CONT.



John Conley in Memory of Ron Badtke
Mary & Jim Pelzer in Memory of Shirley
 Horstmann
Elizabeth Hodges in Memory of Jim Hodges

In Memory of Cassidy Piersall:
 

 Morgan Cullett
-Ezra Manes
-Shaniece
-Tami Seitz
-Whitney Smith
-Laura Wriedt
-Sue Swanson
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Terese TouVelle
Terracon
Terri's Pet Styling School
Terry Bates
Terry Collins
The Pribyl Group at RW Baird 
Thomas & Mary Ann Stoffel
Thomas Engelmann
Thomas Thompson

WITH APPRECIATION
RECENT DONATIONS, CONT.

Tim Garner
Timothy Murphy
Tobey Pribyl
Todd McGreevy
Tom & Sue Leabhart
Tony & Helen Schiltz
Tony Knobbe
Tracey Connell
Trish Fuess

Vicki Arnold
Victoria & Alex Edwards
Wild Ones QC Chapter
Will Collier
Will Moon
William McFarlin
Wynne & David Schafer
Zachary & Anna Campbell
Zoo Med Laboratories, Inc.
Anonymous Donors

Granting Organzations
American Water
Arconic Foundation
CAT
Charles Deere Wiman Trust
Doris and Victor Day
>Foundation
U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service

Hubbell-Waterman
>Foundation
IHMVCU
Lundahl Trust
Mary Iva Gittens Knouse Trust
Moline Regional Community 
_Foundation

Quad Cities Community Foundation
QCCF Mark W. Schwiebert Fund for    
  Environmental Studies
Rauch Family Foundation
RDA
Sheila Murphy Foundation
SCRA
The Bechtel Trusts

Recent Tributes
Michael Verstraete in Honor of EmiLee
  Novack
Susan Schmidt in Honor of Gretchen, Zach,
  Graylon, and Marguerite Waters
Patricia Gillette in Honor of Guthrie Hulse
Bill & Marsha Loving in Honor of Levi Loving
Tracey Connell in Honor of Ruby  
Dale & Laurie Conard in Honor of Scott
  Tunnicliff
Kelly Drumm-Janoski in Honor of their
  grandchildren
John Vinzant in Honor of Tim Murphy
Curtis Lundy in Memory of Jim Leach

Susie Clase
Sherry Staub
Sara Siokos
Melissa Dell
Curtis Lundy
Sarah Brennan
Anonymous x2
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WITH APPRECIATION

Animal Adoptions
Bob | Three-toed Box Turtle
Ambrose and Marlowe Kerr

Buddy | Painted Turtle
Cassie Druhl
Cathy White
The Rakus and Wille Families
Sadie Miller

Captain | Blanding’s Turtle
Mark and Lisa Cleve

Ethel | Red-eared Slider
Cathy White
Mark and Cindy Slater

Leopold | Northern Leopard Frog
Caroline Kimple 

Micheline | Ornate Box Turtle
Liz Schramm in Memory of Shirley     
 Horstmann

Oneida | Ornate Box Turtle
Caroline Kimple

Pancake | Spiny Softshell Turtle
Kendall & Susan Schwartz Family
Patti Holmlund
Terry Collins

Pretzel | Corn Snake
Terry Collins
Thomas Thompson

Rizzo | Black Rat Snake
Tom and Leo Rizzo

Rocky | Bullsnake
Continental Cement Co.

Squirtle | Ornate Box Turtle
Cathy White
Rescued
Squirtle the Dog

Sunny | Fox Snake
Aryanne (Cha Cha) Encarnacion-Cox
Elysa and Caden Huynh-Smith

Recent Tributes, Cont.

Gary & Jeanne Ihlefeld in Memory of Mark
-Beorkrem
Carol Harris-Leingang in Honor of Elizabeth
-VanCamp

In Memory of Janice Bybee:
Anonymous                 Mandy Lawson
Alison Bybee               Anna Mulkeen
Karen Fowler               Sara O'Callaghan



Executive Director  
Brian Ritter

Director of Operations
Elizabeth Schramm

Director of Education
Amy Loving

Natural Resource 
Manager 
Kinsey Nielsen

Volunteer Coordinator
Liv Humphrey

Marketing & Events 
Coordinator 
Colin Shirk

Naturalist & Research Coordinator  
Jimmy Wiebler

Naturalist
Allison Nodurft
Seasonal Naturalist
Emily Schallert
Seasonal Naturalist
Alyssa Klauer

Natural Resource Crew
Zach Strong

Natural Resource Crew
Madeline Kull

Chris Barnard

Ellen Bluth

Denise Bulat

Nicole Cline
 

Brock Earnhardt

Josh Hoffman

Director of Development
Victoria Edwards

Pledges must be in on July 4 . Thank you!th

Donate online at birdiesforcharity.com/donate
using Nahant’s bird #: 1940
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Staff

NAHANT MARSH TEAM

Board
Amy Kay

Curtis Lundy

Kathy Morris

Tim Murphy

Tobey Pribyl

Bryce Stalcup

Pete Stopulos

Janelle Swanberg

John Telleen

Cal Werner

Kathy Wine



EDUCATION CENTER HOURS
Monday–Friday: 8:30 am to 4:30 pm

Saturday: 9 am to 3 pm 
There is no fee to visit the Education Center, but donations are always appreciated.

PRESERVE HOURS
Open daily from sunrise to sunset

If the main gate is locked, trails are accessible from the front parking lot. 
Look for the opening in the fence near the kiosk.

GETTING TO NAHANT MARSH

Nahant Marsh
4220 Wapello Avenue
Davenport, IA 52802

From Davenport, Iowa—Take Highway 22 south (Rockingham Road), turning left on 
Wapello Avenue (the last turn before the I-280 overpass).

From Rock Island, Illinois—Take I-280 into Iowa to the Highway 22/Rockingham Road exit. 
Turn right onto Highway 22, and then right onto Wapello Avenue. Follow Wapello Avenue toward

the river. Nahant Marsh will be on the left just before the railroad crossing.


